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Queensland Water Directorate       e-flash
Information for Water Industry Managers and Practitioners in Queensland Local Government (Issue #8– 24 May 2007)

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Initial information on the restructure of the water industry
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Initial information on the restructure of the water industry in South East Queensland was released today. Further information is available on the Queensland Water Commissions website. Further details on the proposed structure will be circulated when they come to hand and following a meeting of the QWD’s TRG to discuss this topic on Friday this week. A summary of the initial details follows.

Bulk Water - There will be three bulk water providers (managing 22 bulk water assets)

· state owned statutory authorities

· two will own dams, weirs and other sources of water, based on catchments areas, as well as the associated treatment plants for water and wastewater.

· the third will control Tugun’s desalination plant and the Western Corridor Recycled Water Project. 

Retail Water - Councils will control the domestic distribution system and water retail businesses. 

· a company owning all the water domestic distribution assets in the region and three retailers will be jointly-owned by councils
Grid Manager - A Grid Manager will be created

· a non-profit seeking statutory authority.

· control the sharing of water across the region 

· set consistent prices for bulk water.

Timing - The new system will be in place within two years, when the grid begins operating.
Compensation - The QWC have noted that “Councils, of course, will be fairly compensated for giving up their bulk water assets when the proper value of those assets are determined.” 

Role for the Queensland Competition Authority - Regulations will be introduced that give the Queensland Competition Authority an oversight role to ensure fairness.

Implications for the Rest of Queensland – There is no information yet on any potential impacts for the rest of Queensland, but the following two quotes from the QWC about SEQ should be noted:

· “This is a leap forward from the inefficient water supply system of the past that lacked the regional approach we need to secure our water now in the face of the ongoing drought and in the future to cope with the impacts of climate uncertainty and population growth,” 

· “Water needs to be treated as a shared resource across the region and that can’t happen under the current arrangements.” 

For further information or to provide comments or advice contact Heather Gold (hgold@qldwater.com.au) or Rob Fearon (rfearon@qldwater.com.au) on 3252 4701.
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